The Sooner Tuner

January, 2003

Oklahoma Chapter of the Piano Technician's Guild President—Bob Schoer (405-341-8668) Vice President—Ben Davis (405-277-3022) Secretary—Keith McGavern (405-278-8600) Treasurer—Gary Bruce (405-348-3213) Newsletter Editor—Den Bonds (405-485-2078)

FROM THE EDITOR:

Another year completed and a new one to look forward to. I hope your Christmas was as much a blessing as mine. Nothing can replace the moments shared with family, friends, and loved ones. May this year be a shower of blessings to each of you. DB

FROM THE PRESIDENT:

I hope that you and your families have enjoyed the Holidays. Special thanks to the Bonhams for hosting the chapter Christmas party. Those who couldn't attend missed a great meal and fellowship. Last year certainly had its share of joys and tragedies. We mourn the loss of Mark and Millie Evans and Amos Hedrick, and we share in their family's grief. On a personal note, I have recently discovered through a heart scan, that I have blockage and an aneurysm in my artery next to the left main aorta, that is not possible to open with a stint or angioplasty, so I will be undergoing open heart surgery on Feb. 3rd. I feel EXTREMELY fortunate that the blockage was found in time. Please remember me in your prayers, especially on that date. See you at he next meeting.

Stay tuned, Bob

Sooner Tuner Chapter Meeting for January 2003 Edmond Music Thursday, January 16 8:30 AM

The technical will be presented by Norman Cantrell Be there to give Norman your support (or a hard time)

Be ready for a special treat at the Thursday morning,

"All expression of opinion and all statements of supposed fact are published on the authority of the author as listed, and are not to be regarded as expressing the view of this chapter or the Piano Technicians Guild, Inc., unless such statements or opinions have been adopted by the chapter or the Piano Technicians Guild, Inc."